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TEC is funded by Energy Consumers Australia to advocate for the role of distributed energy resources in 
the equitable decarbonisation of the NEM. We represent solar and other environmental consumers in the 
current NEM-wide revenue determination processes for the next regulatory period. Our interest is 
primarily in tariff reform, but we are also interested in longer term strategies to accommodate the 
transition to a high DER energy system.

This short submission should be considered as supplementary to our presentation at the AER public forum 
in Adelaide on 4 April. We are making it in response to the AER’s feedback to SAPN wherein it has been 
asked to consider whether it could defer any new expenditure to enable greater energy exports to the grid 
from solar, batteries and VPPs in South Australia, and instead allow customer inverters to “self constrain’ by 
tripping off.

TEC reiterates its support for SAPN’s dynamic DER management strategy, for the same reasons detailed in 
the Clean Energy Council’s submission:

Relying on repeated inverter tripping as a grid management strategy would have wider negative impacts – it 
would be inequitable, it could worsen over-voltage problems, it would undermine prospects for VPPs, it would 
degrade the value of DER investments, it would adversely affect network performance and it would do 
nothing to address problems arising from high DER penetration that are not restricted to voltage rise.

We also repeat our argument at the public forum that, by facilitating the integration of high bidirectional 
flows for less than 1 percent of network revenue requirements, the SAPN proposal represents 
extraordinarily good value.

We would emphasise two arguments also made by the CEC:

• Efficiency: Unlike static limits or self-tripping, dynamic DER management allows greater utilisation of solar 
and battery systems and the distribution network, by facilitating more exports at times when there are 
not voltage or thermal capacity constraints.

• Equity: With one in three South Australian households now having a rooftop solar and significant state 
government support for batteries and VPPs, it is important that some DER owners are not disadvantaged 
vis-a-vis others merely according to where they sit on feeder lines or the sophistication of their meters 
or inverters.

To emphasise the necessity for this modest funding to be approved, the AER should consider the 
counterfactual—ie, what would happen (apart from the impacts referred to above) if it is rejected. These are 
likely to include greatly reduced customer investment in rooftop PV, batteries and participation in VPPs; the 
economically inefficient wastage of surplus PV energy unable to be exported to the grid; and what the CEC 
calls “an unstoppable move towards unmanaged, economically inefficient grid defection by angry DER 
owners.” It is hard to see how these outcomes would be in the long-term interest of consumers.

As the AER is aware, SAPN is the most advanced distribution network in the NEM in thinking strategically 
about the energy transition in the long term, and responding to high bidirectional flows in the short term. 
The AER’s response to SAPN’s plans may create a precedent for other networks, so it is critical that it does 






